Porto Alegre, August 16. 1966

PARTNERS OF THE ALLIANCE, Inc. 1831 North Meridian St. Indianapolis, Ind. (USA) 46202

Dear Bob :

I hope you have received my letter from Lima, Perú. I got back in Porto Alegre, the 10th, flying from Lima to Buenos Ayres, via Santiago, Chile.

Enclosed please find copy of my letter to Ray Boll, who is President of Cummins Americas Inc., Executive Vice-President and President - International Division of Cummins Engine Co. Inc., and also copy of the photo we took in Lima.

Mr. Boll said he would write a story, for the Evening Republican in Columbus, illustrated with this photo, mentioning our meeting in Lima, and discussion of CUMMINS Contribution to the Partners Program. He said Cummins can make available many diesel engines to our Program for Engineering and Mechanical Schools in Rio Gran de do Sul. Please follow up this matter with Cummins.

The bearer of this letter is Dr. Gilberto Hanke, who finally succeeded in getting everything through to travel to Indiana for his course at I.U.

- Mr. Boll said me he would like to meet Dr. Hanke while he is in Indians. Please arrange for this meeting at the best opportunity.
- We received last week the two checks of US\$500.00 and US\$110.00 for projects in Santa Cruz do Sul and Caxias do Sul. I am planning to deliver personally these checks and have some publicity made. We will let you know and report this event to you.
- We are preparing to attend the 2nd Inter American Conference to be held in Rio - Sept. 19/22.

We are looking forward to meet you there, and enjoy your pleasant company for a few days.

The ones who will attend the conference in Rio. are planning to come to Porto Alegre?

continues ...

-- We received the confirmation from Mr. Ralph McDonald, Assistant Dean of the I.U., that you havel already arranged for paying the amount necessary for Dr. Hanke's books and instruments.

Here, we express our heartiest thanks for your nice and valuable cooperation, making, in this way, possible for a RGSul student to go to the I.U. for a post graduate course.

I hope with this scholarship we will open the road for a better and increasing interchange of students between our states.

- -- Tomorrow night we will have a regular meeting of our committee.
- -- Did you receive two newspapers I sent to you some days ago?
  "Folha da Tarde"and"Correio do Povoy, which published news on
  the Partners Program and an article about Brazil-Indiana,
  written by Carlos Lopes dos Santos?

The same wrote an article about the State of Indiana that will go to the press this week.

-- I gave to Dr. José Westphalen in order to discuss with you when he went to Indiana, a request made by the State Government in behalf of Mr. Rosalin o Rossi, the man who lost his two legs in an accident.

Dr. Correa told that he left this request with Dr. Yoho to examine the possibilities of attendance.

I realize that this kind of help is out of the scope of our Program, and the Dr. Itamar case was a very special one, but many requests comes, and I don't know exactly how to handle them.

I would like to have your comments on this matter for my guidance and determine what must be our action here: or simply say that we can't or submit to you every case to see if there is some possibility to attend.

I thank you in advance for your information on such a matter, and also about Rosalino Rossi case.

In Rossi's case the Government will pay the travel expenses, and they informed me now that if is not possible for you to carry or arrange the expenses there, that you send us the approximately expenses or how much will cost to solve his problem (mechanical legs, treatment etc.).

I thank you for your help in this subject.

-- Well, that's all for today, and I hope to meet some of you in Rio, next month.

With best wishes and personal regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Eng. Dante Campana President RGS. PAL Committee. -

causau